KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY – PARENT STAFF COUNCIL
· MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 27TH APRIL 2017

PRESENT -
Lesley Spence



Graeme Barrie



Abi Macmillan



Gemma Armstrong



Karen Tomczynski



Helen Outram



Lesley Henderson



Sandra Shankland

APOLOGIES-
Lisa Beveridge



Jackie Bonar



Graham Thomson



Kirsty Matthews



Councillor Boyle



Councillor Calder



Councillor Campbell

	Discussion Point
	Action

	Minutes Of Previous Meeting – Agreed
	

	Headteacher’s Report

· Draft calendar of key dates for next session, including, PSC meetings, fundraising events, assemblies etc discussed

· Pupil Equity Funding from Scottish Government – Lesley issued draft PEF Plans and areas for school to allocate funding to for Government’s aim to raise attaintment

· School to revamp, their Vision, Value and Aims – discussion held about this, pupils already been involved in sharing their ideas on these
· Now Laura Dunn, staff rep has left, Lesley will see if can get staff member to join PSC
	LS

	Treasurer’s Report – Kirsty was at P7 camp and Graham had sent in his apologies, so Lesley S issued Treasurer’s report, prepared by Kirsty.  Recent transactions to our account, had been, £100 given to school for football strips in February, Easter Discos had raised an excellent £224 net.  Balance now standing at £1540.  We have Bag2School, Bingo Night and Movie Afternoon to further increase our account before the end of the Session.
It had previously been agreed to buy microphones for school, to enhance eg performing arts shows/assemblies etc.

Also previously agreed to spend less than £100 on items for nursery, need to get ordered.

P7 ties to be paid for, from PSC, as in previous years, too.

Discussion around enhancing playground and could PSC assist to help out.  
	KM/GT

	Fundraising Updates

· BAG2School – Flyers went out before Easter holiday, several donations in already.  Reminder already been on facebook and further reminder to be put on before deadline, of 5th May.

· Karen to ensure cheque will be made payable to correct name

· As Karen will be leaving at end of the session, new contact person to be agreed for BAG2School – Abi volunteered (?)

· Bingo Night – 25th May – flyer gone out in school bags this week, deadline for tickets is 18th May, as need to give The Club notice for numbers.

· Abi, Gemma and Helen to put posters to place around Broxburn/Uphall to advertise event, as open to the public.  

· Advertised on facebook and reminders needed too

· Request for donations asked for via facebook, need reminders too

· Raffle tickets – more needed – can Kirsty buy

· Kirsty suggested selling bingo pins – agreed good idea, - Kirsty to source (?)

· Prizes will come from (hopefully) our raffle donations

· School office have made up tickets and will issue

· Still got plenty of bingo tickets from last year 

· Was great success last year, with small numbers, hoping to get many more attendees this year

· Movie Afternoon – Friday 16th June, need to see nearer the time which films are available, doesn’t necessarily have to be latest movie.  Flyer will be sent out nearer time, once movie chosen
	LS
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	Gala Float

· Saturday 26th August

· Plans drawn up at fundraising meeting, on theme of Monopoly.  Notes had been sent out, but some not received.  Lesley S to resend.

· School to be asked to paint wooden panel templates – wood to be sourced and handed in to school ready to paint – following list of areas agreed from meeting.  Graeme to source wood and get sent in to school.
· School to also make up hotels and houses, as per a ‘real’ Monopoly for on float.

· School also to decorate money sheets to be hung on arches above float, along with dice.  Graeme to hand in to school.
· Dress code – can be Kirkhill uniform as the theme of our float is Kirkhill Monopoly, or dress up as a dice, any counter from Monopoly, eg, hat, shoe, boat or anything Monopoly related.
	LS
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	AOB
· Social Media – some parents had asked why school communicating via Twitter not Facebook.  The school communicates already via many mediums, blog, newsletters etc, Facebook can be difficult to control and people often expect responses regardless of time, sometimes comments are inappropriate.  Twitter is a newsfeed and you do not have to be on Twitter to see feeds, eg, P7 camp photos could be seen by anyone.   At the end of the day, school does not have resources to staff social media.

· School facebook page – need to make clear that’s it’s not the school who posts items on, predominantly PSC who manage and post items on the page.  Lesley S to put note on to this effect.

· Child Protection – Gemma Armstrong had recently attended a Child Protection Course on behalf of the PSC
	LS




